STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION MINUTES
November 12, 2019


I. ROLL CALL: Scotty Howe, Seldine Chambers-Sutton, Matthew McMeekin, Joseph DeMeo, Bradley Harvey, Marilyn Maison, Matthew Michalik and Mitchell McKittrick were absent. Hunter Hassett sent an alternate.   

II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM November 5, 2019: Minutes were approved. 

III. PRESIDENT'S REPORT: Kaytlyn Mekal
A. I hope you’re having a great start to your week. Before we get started for the night. I woul like to quickly introduce the unfamiliar faces in the room. Tonight, we have eight members of MCLA’s SGA here with us. They’re here to observe our meeting for tonight, so please everyone be on your best behaviors. Our first guest for the night is Josh Hettrick to give us an update on the housing selection process. Please give a warm welcome to Josh.
1. Josh Hettrick: Gave a presentation on Housing Selection. His presentation is attached.
a. Kaytlyn Mekal: If a student doesn’t select a room, but they agree to the housing agreement, and they don’t opt out before the 28, what then happens to them?
b. Josh Hettrick: Those are the students who then end up going through random assignment, and we place over the summertime. They are committed to housing because they didn’t opt out before the deadline, but they didn’t select a room. They could still come down and select a room in person with me after the fact during the spring; we have helped students do that before. But if they just want us to randomly assign them over the summer, they just don’t select housing. 
c. Logan Terenzi: I was filling out the housing agreement, and I saw that Emerging Leaders is now an LLC.
d. Josh Hettrick: It’s been one in the past. We’ve tried to get interest from students to determine whether or not it’s something we would have enough interest from students to be able to create a section for. We’ve come close in the past. The Emerging Leaders program is something Matt Dellea has tried to initiate over the past couple of years to address some of the leadership skills and training that students want, so we would like to do an LLC as part of it, but it really depends on the level of student interest for whether or not we’d be able to put one forward. 
e. Logan Terenzi: I was a part of Emerging Leaders this year.
f. Josh Hettrick: The students that work on that stuff and go through those experiences report a lot of positive experiences. It is just a matter of whether or not we have enough students to take a section offline to do it.
g. Cameron Kellleher: Do you have any data on the class years of the students who answered the questions about extremely important stuff to them? 
h. Josh Hettrick: I could break it down like that; I haven’t done that yet. But we could break it down all the way by class year because we just use survey monkey to do this.
i. Elizabeth Ferrara: For the unfilled roommate groups you were talking about, would it be possible for them to select the building that they want but not the actual room, so you don’t run into the problem where they’re selecting different rooms but not filling them?
j. Josh Hettrick: I don’t believe there’s a way to do that within our system. I can ask our software developer if that’s something that’s possible, but I believe it has to be done by room. I will check; it’s a good idea.
k. Audrey Therriault: You were talking about the kind of tension between seniority and people having their roommate group choice. I think there could be some sort of middle ground, maybe even saying that you can make your roommate group of choice as long as it’s primarily one class or just seniors and juniors. I think there’s a way to compromise with that, so it’s not one senior and five sophomores and regulating that a bit more.
l. Josh Hettrick: We’ve done that in the past where we’ve given priority based on the group makeup by class year, and prioritized the ones with more juniors and seniors higher and the ones without lower. We still got the same criticisms and complaints which was that we were forcing them to kick out a friend so they could pull in somebody with a higher-class year in order to put them higher in the process. I don’t disagree; we’ve absolutely done that in the past. It just often times has led to the same complaints essentially. That is certainly a way we could go though as a middle ground if we are trying to find some type of compromise.
m. David Youngerman: I know next year is technically the last year for the Lansdowne lease. Is that going to be online or offline?
n. Josh Hettrick: Next year is the last year.
o. David Youngerman: I wasn’t sure if they were going to take it off.
p. Josh Hettrick: Right now, the plan is for it to still be a building.
q. Michael Buckley: I have some friends who have enough credits to be considered seniors but are still in their junior year, so how does that work as far as housing goes?
r. Josh Hettrick: We go by credits, so it’s completely dictated by whatever class year the student is by the registrar’s office. We don’t go by number of years on campus or anything because it’s not something the university tracks.
s. Elizabeth Ferrara: How many students have already submitted the housing agreement?
t. Josh Hettrick: As of last week, it was a couple hundred. I didn’t have a chance to look at it today. 
u. Samuel Tsongalis: In the housing agreement, there was a full year and a half year agreement; but let’s say a student is travelling abroad but didn’t quite know it yet. When they go into next year and then find out that they are studying abroad second semester but had filled out the full year agreement, would they still be able to get out of that second semester?
v. Josh Hettrick: This is a common misperception of the process. No student is on the hook for a full year of housing if they are: graduating mid-year, transferring, withdrawing, taking a leave of absence for any reason, studying abroad, student exchange, Disney program, Washington center, students with a student teaching placement that’s a significant distance from the university, and any internship a significant distance, or registering for 12 plus credits online. All of those things mean that a student can get out of housing for the spring semester without any penalty whatsoever.
B. Thank you Josh. Next we have Chief Tony Casciano and Captain Mike Foyle to address parking concerns students have expressed. Welcome Chief Casciano and Captain Foyle.
1. Chief Casciano and Captain Foyle address public Safety parking concerns. The Pamphlet outlining their presentation is attached.
a. Cameron Kelleher: I had an experience a couple weeks ago where I was parking in the University Lot and got ticketed. I’d been parking there for a month and a half. I now understand that was Fac/Staff, and I can’t park there. This is my first year of parking on campus, so I wasn’t really looking into where I can be parking just because I was excited to bring my car. I wasn’t ticketed there for a month and a half. I discussed that situation with an officer who said they were probably just giving me some leeway to figure it out, but I took that leeway as it was okay to park there. So, maybe you could implement a warning system where you just put a ticket that says warning. If I saw that warning, I would not park there again. 
b. Chief Tony Casciano: Our tickets don’t print out warnings. It’s all posted. We spent quite a bit of money this past summer for signs to put around campus, so people can see Faculty/Staff. We painted the F/S on the spaces. I know you’re excited to have your car. When in doubt, give us a call, and we’ll give you a proper answer. You might get ten different answers from the officers saying yeah don’t worry about it, but we’re not always going out and doing each lot every day. Just follow the rules and regulations, look at the signs, and look down at the spot. We did put a lot of time and effort into that.
c. Katherine Pinney: Similarly to Cam, I’ve noticed that the parking tickets are extremely inconsistent. I know a friend who parked in a Faculty/Staff spot for three nights on a weeknight and didn’t get ticketed. I parked in University Lot once and got ticketed the next morning. I feel like if you’re going to enforce a rule, you should either enforce it completely or should have more leeway with it.
d. Chief Tony Casciano: Most nights there’s only two officers working. So, when those officers are working, they have other duties they have to take care of. So, yeah they may have only been in the commuter lot for 15 to 20 minutes, or they were in South Lot and got called around. We’re not out there 24/7 just writing parking tickets, and it shouldn’t be like that. We do selective enforcement if we’re getting complaints about students parked in Faculty/Staff. We just go around and randomly hit different areas and responding to other calls like fire alarms, bank runs. There’s a lot that’s going on.
e. Katherine Pinney: Are you saying you go around and randomly pick cars in parking lots or you pick a certain lot?
f. Chief Tony Casciano: No, they’ll do a lot and look at the cars. They drive around and will make sure there’s a decal on it. If there’s no decal, they can get a ticket or if you’re parked in the wrong area. As they patrol, they can drive and see if you have a decal in the rear window and make sure it’s the proper one.
g. David Youngerman: Is there any possibility that on weekends students would be able to park in Faculty/Staff spots?
h. Chief Tony Casciano: We’ve tried that several times. It just didn’t work; students were not moving the cars by Monday morning. We give you the options of parking in the commuter lots on the weekends.
i. Elizabeth Ferrara: I’ve heard that you guys are towing cars in south lot that don’t have decals; and I was just wondering how you are making students aware that is going to happen to their car?
j. Chief Tony Casciano: If you get three or more tickets in an academic year and you do not have a decal that is the reason we can tow. That was brought up by the Parking Control Board. I don’t make these rules by the way. If you have three or more tickets in one year and no decal, those are your three warnings. That fourth ticket you can get towed. 
k. Elizabeth Ferrara: Can you post that on the Public Safety social media so more students are aware of that because I think that came as a shock to students when they found out about that?
l. Chief Tony Casciano: Yeah, I think if you go on our website it has Parking Rules and Regulations. 
m. Chloe Sanfacon: A friend of mine had a few doctor’s appointments she had to go back home for, so she had to have her car up here. Is there any kind of special pass that someone can request?
n. Chief Tony Casciano: Yes. The parking clerk can do that. You would have to give her a call or email her, and she’ll allow you to come down to our place and get a temporary pass for the week. You bring it up on Sunday and bring it back next week. You just have to come and ask. 
o. Audrey Therriault: I was wondering if there’s any possibility that shuttles to and from South Lot would be picking up in number or running more now that the weather is getting colder. I have heard a lot of students talking about that because it is New England, it is really cold. I understand there are certain budgetary constraints, but it just seems that there have been some imbalanced experiences of someone waiting a really long time for a shuttle and then someone getting one right away.
p. Chief Tony Casciano: The shuttles run continuously. They do a loop around campus. The ones we have only hold nine people, so it’s not like we have a big bus. They come on at 3:00 pm.
q. Captain Mike Foyle: The problem is we used to have 14 passenger vans, and additionally, sometimes some of the drivers would put more than 14 people on there. The school went over to a different system. We now have nine passenger vans and are strict on nine and nine only. With construction on Ely Road, the vans have to take a different path. With Lansdowne because we have one shuttle that goes to Lansdowne, there is some delay, and they have to get gas. What we have found though because of the cameras is that if someone calls up and says they’ve been waiting half an hour in South Lot, they usually haven’t because we can prove it. They may have an extended wait time because a shuttle had to get gas. It is rare that it’s longer than 10-15 minutes.
r. Chief Tony Casciano: And we have two shuttles running at 3:00pm, and some stay til past midnight. It’s a continuous loop, and there’s so many different variables that can happen. You might be the tenth or eleventh person down there, so hopefully they can call the other shuttle and see where they are. I understand it’s cold. We try to do the best we can. The problem with the older vans was a safety issue, so the university went to these new vans with less seating.
s. Captain Mike Foyle: The other issue people don’t know about is to call us. When the students stop driving the shuttle for the evening, an ISO is assigned to a van. We see a lot more of this in the morning where they call the station, and they’re told okay we’ll be outside of this hall in 5 minutes. We’ll do that down to South Lot too. Or, if there’s a patrol officer free, that patrol officer will come down and escort. That is dependent on what else is going on on-campus.
t. Chief Tony Casciano: Some of the problems is that if it’s cold and you stay in your building, the shuttle is driving and doesn’t see you, so they just go right by because you’re not out waiting for it. If it’s not full they will stop most of the time if they see you. We do our best to get the escorts and provide the shuttle service on campus. We do run the shuttle even if it’s snowing, but if the road conditions get too treacherous we have to pull that shuttle off.
u. Audrey Therriault: How plausible is it that there would be some sort of app or tracking device, so students could see where the shuttle is? 
v. Captain Mike Foyle: Parking Control Board looked at it. $8,000 to track 2 shuttles that run a continuous route. Every vendor told us we’d be out of our mind to pay that for a continuous route on a campus our size.
w. Chief Tony Casciano: A lot of schools have that but are bigger schools like UMASS size.
x. Michael Buckley: I had a question about the idling times behind dorm halls. A couple weekends ago my friends were idling to get the stuff out of their car and got ticketed. I understand it’s a service route, but I was told we could idle for like 5-10 minutes?
y. Chief Tony Casciano: Yeah, the best thing to do is call us. Tell the dispatcher you’ll be parked there, put your flashers on, and then come back and leave. It’s the ones that just sit there, but if you call us and let us know there shouldn’t be an issue on that. Sometimes, the 5 minutes turns into 20, so just be aware of that. Call us and let us know. 
z. Elizabeth Ferrara: Speaking of student teachers, I was wondering if it’s ever going to be possible for student teachers or people who have internships to get a special parking pass that would allow them to park in a commuter lot until like 6 am before most commuters come.
aa. Chief Tony Casciano: Probably no because we have a shuttle service. It comes out at 6:30am. That’s how that all started with the nursing program and student teachers, we hired a shuttle driver to pick them up in front of Scanlon and brings you down to South lot. We also have our ISO’s if you need to go earlier, or the police can bring you down. Once again, that was brought up years ago and tried, but we provide the shuttle service to get there and back.
ab. Katherine Pinney: I was told by the VP of Student Affairs that there is an app that tracks the shuttles?
ac. Dr. Gloria Lopez: PVTA has the app.
ad. Chief Tony Casciano: PVTA are the big buses. We have one via R10 that comes up here, and then there’s the shuttle that comes up here from downtown. There’s also the Owl Express that goes from Scanlon down to Woodward area and back and forth. I’m not aware that they have an app.
ae. Dr. Gloria Lopez: They do have an app. And they will be here next week on November 19, and they’ll share the app and how to use it.
af. Katherine Pinney: I’ve also seen on five separate instances shuttles that were within less than 5 minutes apart or follow directly behind. I wonder if you’re teaching drivers to address that situation, so it’s not two following each other around campus.
ag. Captain Mike Foyle: They leave at the same time and split. Inevitably, one shuttle is going to catch up if it doesn’t have passengers at a stop or has to stop. They are supposed to wait and let a delay create itself. They don’t always do it. The Lieutenant is forever yelling on the radio to stop and make the delay happen. Sometimes it just happens organically that that distance closes up. Whether they’re not recognizing it or not, we can bring it up again. It’s a pretty easy fix.
ah. Kaytlyn Mekal: I was just wondering if the shuttle that runs in the morning is posted anywhere because I just found out about that last week.
ai. Chief Tony Casciano: It’s on our webpage. All of our schedules are on there. Usually he’s out there at 6:30am and does a loop. His name is Rich. It is called the South Lot/Lansdowne shuttle. We’ve had that for quite a few years. When we purchased Lansdowne we had to figure out how to get students who didn’t have cars.
aj. Audrey Therriault: Does the Lansdowne shuttle run on a continuous loop or does he sit at Scanlon and wait for passengers and then go?
ak. Chief Tony Casciano: I don’t have the schedule, but he will sit and wait for a few minutes. Say it is at 7 and he leaves at 7:05. That schedule is posted on our website.
al. Audrey Therriault: I was more curious about in between the trips to Lansdowne if he is making that loop continuously between South lot and Scanlon. 
am. Chief Tony Casciano: I believe yes, he sits for a little and then goes down to South Lot and comes back around. All those times are posted on the webpage.
an. Elizabeth Ferrara: If someone’s car does get towed, do you email them or do they go and their car’s not there?
ao. Chief Tony Casciano: They just go and their car’s not there. Then they’ll call us, and we’ll explain what happened and how they can get it and what to pay.
C. Thank you all for coming down. As far as regular business goes, I have a few reminders for you all. 
1. We have our Town Hall next Monday, November 18, here at 5:00 pm. We will be having munchkins and hot chocolate, and we will be addressing the concerns surrounding the proposed PVTA route changes, as well as anything else people might bring up. Please make sure you all can come, and if  you can’t please email either myself or Liz Ferrara
2. Our next meeting we will be having President Torrecilha and a representative from PVTA down, so it will be a dress code meeting. Just a reminder, dress code meetings mean Business Professional attire. If you need any pointers, I highly suggest turning to Google.
3. A few weeks ago, we had Mike Mazeika down to let us know about FAFSA advising events coming up for the rest of the semester. The first of these vents is next Tuesday, November 19 in Bates 030 from 3:00 pm until 6:00 pm. the next event is December 11 in Ely 313 from 12:30 pm until 3:00 pm. If anyone needs a reminder throughout the week, I have a copy of the flyer posted both on my office door in here and on my office door facing the hallway.
4. Some of you might be aware, but Westfield State is currently trying to fill the Area Coordinator position within Residential Life, and they are having three candidates meet with staff and students to see how they would if into this role. There will be one student open forum for each candidate. The first is this Friday, November 15 from 2:30 pm until 3:00 pm. The second is next Monday, November 18 from 11:30 pm until 12:00 pm and the final is next Wednesday, November 20 from 2:30 pm until 3:00 pm. All forums will be in the University Hall meeting room B. Student affairs would appreciate as many students as possible to go, so if you have a spare half hour of your time, it would be greatly appreciated.
D. Items not listed on Agenda:

IV. BOARD OF TRUSTEES' REPORT: Thalita Neves
A. All University Committee: No Report
B. Student Advisory Council: No report
     
V. VICE PRESIDENT'S REPORT-STUDENT LIFE: Gift Madu
A. Student Affairs Committee: No report
B. Diversity/Inclusion Committee: No report
C. Food Services Committee: No Report
D. Parking Control Board: No Report
E. Student Athletic Advisory Board: No Report
F. Substance Advisory Committee: No Report
G. Veteran’s Affairs Report: No Report
		      
VI. VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT-ACADEMIC LIFE: Samuel Tsongalis 
A. Academic Policies Committee: No Report
B. Curriculum Committee: No Report
C. Enrollment Management Committee: No Report
D. International Programs Committee: No report
E. Academic Technology and Information Services Committee: No report

VII. VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT-FINANCE: Kelson Burke
A. Finance Committee: No Report
B. Foundation Report: No report
C. Student Organization Council: No report

VIII. VICE PRESIDENT'S REPORT-PROGRAMMING: Cameron Kelleher
A. Campus Activities Board: Cameron Kelleher
1. Last week we had our monthly Live at Lunch that went super well. Hope you were all there and able to enjoy the music.
2. For those of you who don’t follow me on Instagram and didn’t see how good CAB looked at NACA, we went to NACA this weekend. We got a lot of great information on various topics of campus activities, internal problems, etc. If you would like to hear about all of those things we learned and or if you would like to voice your opinion about some campus activity things then I strongly recommend stopping by our meeting tomorrow as we will be discussing all of that.  
3. Our next scheduled meeting is Wednesday, November 13 at 5:15 in the SGA Room E017.   

IX. LEGISLATIVE SECRETARTY: Elizabeth Ferrara
A. Neighborhood Advisory Board: No report
B. Community Relations/Fundraising Report: Lyndsey Dalrymple
1. I know you all have heard from me but for those who don’t know, it’s time to start the Turkey Drive. Everyone was assigned a Hall to go around and collect money from, for the most part it’s more than one person per hall so you can collect money together or take turns.
a. We will start collecting tomorrow, November 13 and continue until November 20.
b. Once we have collected all the money, turkeys will be purchased for families in need from the Westfield Chapter of the Salvation Army. 
c. If everyone could please check in with me after the meeting about what hall they are responsible for that would be great, there is one envelope that will be given out per hall. I’ll also send out an email letting you know which hall you’re collecting for.
d. If you have any questions about collecting, just let me know.   

X. EXECUTIVE SECRETARY REPORT: Melanie Voss
A. I wanted to share with you all that next semester I am going to be studying abroad in Spain. Therefore, the position of Executive Secretary will need to be filled before the Spring Semester. I have thoroughly enjoyed serving this position in SGA and am sad to have to leave it. I will really miss my fellow Exec members, and everyone else who is a part of SGA for the semester I’m gone.
B. Kaytlyn Mekal will be sending out an email about interviews for this position. That email will contain responsibilities and dates for when interviews will be held. 
C. The Execsec oversees elections, oversees the Owl Ball committee, and types the minutes which is essential to the function of SGA, so this is an important role. 
D. I will continue to hold the position until they find someone for next semester. 
E. If anyone has any questions about the position, please don’t hesitate to come ask me. If anyone is interested, I encourage you to interview. Being on Exec is a very rewarding experience.     

XI. PARLIAMENTARIAN REPORT: Matthew Michalik
A. Rules and Regulations Committee: No report
B. Constitutional Review Committee: No report

XII. ADVISORY COMMITTEES:
A. Advisory Committee on Facilities Planning: No report
B. Advisory Committee on Academic Planning: No report
C. Advisory Committee on Budget Planning: No report
D. Advisory Committee on Affirmative Action: No Report
E. Advisory Committee on the Westfield State Experience: No report
F. Search Committee for Dean of Students: No Report

XIII. COMMUTER COUNCIL AND CLASS COUNCIL REPORTS:
A. Commuter Council: Victoria Ricciardi
1. The Commuter Council is working with Jason Florek the Assistant Director of Trades and Grounds to add more lighting in the Commuter Lot due to it being too dark at night and for safety reasons. We are also working with him on getting 20 half lockers put into the hallway by the Wilson Auditorium. When I get more information I will let you know.
2. The Council is hosting an Apple Cider and Donut event on November 18 from 10:30 am until 12:00 pm in the Wilson Café. It is open to all students. Officer Kowal will be there as well as doing a simulation with Drunk Goggles. So don’t forget to stop by.
3. Our next scheduled meeting is on Tuesday, November 19 at 2:15 in the SGA conference room E020.  
B. Senior Class: Ethan Goodfellow
1. Hi everyone here are a few updates of what the Senior Class Council has been doing. 
a. After holding a few interviews for open positions there are still some open seats that need to be filled: Secretary and two SGA reps.
b. We finalized our plans for the Class Trip to Mohegan Sun. Tickets were on sale until October 24, however on October 16 the decision was made to cancel the trip. Only 11 students bought a ticket and the Class would be eating a cost of $1,100.00 for one bus. While the Mohegan Sun tickets were on sale, so were the Senior Sweatshirts. The sale of those actually will finish tonight, so if you are a senior and have not bought one yet do so soon.
c. Around late October the Council started to plan the 100 Day until Commencement Toast which is scheduled for Thursday, February 6. We are still in the process of selecting a venue. Our Council is in the early stages of planning more events for next semester such as: The Annual Buzz Off for Cancer, a class trip to a local brewery, a possible trip to a Red Sox game in April, and the Senior Sendoff in May.
d. As we finalize our events, I will be sure to let everyone know.
2. Our next scheduled meeting is November 19 at 8:30pm in the SGA conference Room E020. 
C. Junior Class: Joseph Joyal
1. Our Class Council has gotten off to a pretty good start this year. The first thing we did was hold our Town Hall as soon as possible, because it is always better to have those sooner rather than later, get the opinions right off the bat. Formally known as Doughnuts with the Delegates, and informally known as Joe and Joe. We had about five people attend which honestly isn’t bad for a Class Council Town Hall.
2. Our big project for the year is going to be a fundraiser in February for an organization  that our Vice President has a relationship with known as America’s Vet Dogs, a group that trains and gives dogs to Veterans in need. We plan to hold the fundraiser February 20 in Scanlon Banquet Hall, and hope to bring together students, faculty and the local community for a nice evening full of delicious food, gift baskets and maybe even some evening entertainment.
3. In the meantime, however, we are looking at some smaller ideas centered on Westfield State swag. As Scotty Howe always says, Westfield State is the one school in which you will see students walking around in other schools apparel more than our own. I think the school spirit is a wonderful part of the experience one has at an institution and that it is lacking a bit here. Originally we were looking into bringing back those awesome little custom pillows, but turns out those are really expensive, so we will be looking at other, more affordable, options.
4. Our next scheduled meeting is November 14 at 5:30pm in Ely 003.    
D. Sophomore Class: Katherine Pinney
1. We have finally elected a full council, but I’m very excited for the passion and effort my council is already putting in. 
2. We had a successful bake sale in Ely today, and will be  having another one tomorrow, November 13 in Wilson Café from 11:00 am until 1:00 pm. We’ll have brownies, sugar cookies, rice crispy treats, chocolate chip cookies and Rollos and pretzels.
3. We also are starting to advertise for our event on December 5 in the University Hall multipurpose room. From 6:00 pm until 8:30 pm we will have therapy dogs, popcorn and a few desserts. This event will be open to all grades so feel free to stop in, or stay the whole time.
4. We have started discussions on a few possible events in the spring such as maybe a cookout in Stanley Park or a day of service, and I’ll let you know more when decisions have been made. At our December 5 event we will have a board so attendees can contribute ideas of what they’d like to see us do.
5. Our next scheduled meeting is Sunday, November 17 at 6:00 pm in the SGA Conference Room E020. 
E. First Year Class: Chloe Sanfacon
1. President Torrecilha and Vice President of Student Affairs Dr. Gloria Lopez came to our class council meeting last week to talk to us a bit about how our first semester was going on campus and any concerns we’re having or have heard others having. 
2. We also will be interviewing for a Class Advisor within the next week as we have gotten interest for the position. 
3. In terms of events, we have been working on creating our first of the year. We are hoping to just do a small “Meet the Officers” in the next week or so. 
4. We’re also beginning to plan a de-stress event around the same time as finals. 
5. We’re just starting off and finding out footing, figuring out what we really want our goals to be. Progress is being made and in general things are going well   

XIV. UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

XV. NEW BUSINESS: (Requires majority vote to be opened)

XVI. ANNOUNCEMENTS:
A. Kelson Burke: Can I see Finance committee After the meeting?
B. David Youngerman: There are 186 days until commencement.

XVII. ROLL CALL: Scotty Howe, Seldine Chambers-Sutton, Matthew McMeekin, Joseph DeMeo, Bradley Harvey, Marilyn Maison and Mitchell Michalik were absent. Hunter Hassett sent an alternate. 

XVIII. [bookmark: _GoBack]ADJOURNMENT: Meeting adjourned at 6:41 pm


To ensure the courtesy of others,
Please refrain from ANY cell phone use during the meeting.

Please also note that for accurate record keeping purposes, SGA meetings are recorded and kept on file by the SGA Executive Secretary.






